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TO CONTACT THE LOCAL POLICE 

The number to call for non-emergency is-
sues is 101                                              

Immingham Police Hub Opening Hours 

Monday   Closed 

Tuesday   09.00 - 17.00 

Wednesday  09.00 - 17.00 

Thursday  14.00 - 17.00 

Friday   09.00 – 16.30 

Saturday   CLOSED 

Sunday   CLOSED 

 

Follow us on Twitter Immingham and Wolds 
@imminghamwolds                       

 

                             

      
 
For Emergencies please call 999 
 
For non-emergency calls, ie reporting suspicious 
activity, reporting a non-emergency incident etc. 
please call 101. 
 
For opening times at Immingham Police Station 
please see above. 
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Parish Council Notes 
 

The Council meets every month, on the second calendar Wednesday of 
the month, at the Village Hall, commencing at 7.30 pm.  Agendas are 
published a week before and are on our website.  Members of the 
public are welcome to come along and attend.  
 
The Council met as usual for December and then January 2023 with 
the January meeting dealing with budget setting and precept setting 
for the coming financial year 23/24.. 
 
A follow on quarterly meeting with Highways from NELC will be held at 
the end of January and any outstanding matters followed up. 
 
Various planning applications were discussed and all planning 
applications discussed at the PC meetings are available to view on the 
NELC website at www.nelincs.gov.uk.  You just go to the Planning 
Applications, agree the terms and conditions and then you can input 
the planning application reference number or the address and it will 
bring up the documents for you to view. 
 
The Parish Council has now arranged for two new boilers at the Village 
Hall to go with the new pipework which has now been installed.  
Heating problems have persisted for some time now and so the new 
boilers should solve the problem and ensure the Hall is warm for 
hirers.  This work should be done by the end of January 2023. 
 
Some repairs to the trim trail on the park are awaited and SUS 
Stallingborough are working hard to improve facilities on the 
playground and park area. 
 
All information is on the PC website at 
     www.stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
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How you can help 

Your local Community Policing Team appreciates the importance of being in the 
right place, at the right time, for the right reasons to reassure the public, im-
prove public confidence and reduce crime and anti-social behaviour in the area 
which we all live and work. 

We encourage all residents to call and report any issues where they live so that 
we can deal with any issues and step up our patrols in the area.  

If you feel that there are issues within your community that the police should 
consider prioritising, then please speak to your local officers, town, or parish 
councillors or through the One Voice committee.  

 

The named officers for Immingham, Habrough and Stallingborough ward 
are:                                                                                            

PC 855 Liam Hopwood liam.hopwood@humberside.pnn.police.uk                                                                                       
PC 847 Andy Cundell andrew.cundell@humberside.pnn.police.uk  

PC 7713 Diane Bell diane.bell@humberside.pnn.police.uk   

PCSO 7877 Becky Wildman rebecca.wildman@humberside.pnn.police.uk 

 
The number to call for non-emergency issues is 101                                              

Immingham Police Hub Opening Hours 

Monday   Closed 

Tuesday   09.00 - 17.00 

Wednesday  09.00 - 17.00 

Thursday   14.00 - 17.00 

Friday   09.00 – 16.30 

Saturday   CLOSED 

Sunday   CLOSED 

 
Follow us on Twitter Immingham and Wolds @imminghamwolds        

mailto:liam.hopwood@humberside.pnn.police.uk
mailto:andrew.cundell@humberside.pnn.police.uk
mailto:diane.bell@humberside.pnn.police.uk
mailto:rebecca.wildman@humberside.pnn.police.uk


18 

Immingham Habrough & Stallingborough Report January 23 

Crime      

                                                                                                                             

In December there were sixty five crimes recorded for the Immingham, 
Habrough and Stallingborough area of the NPT.                                               
These included:  

Residential Burglary:                                                                                         
During the early hours of 20th December three males knocked on the 
door of a home on Healing Road, Stallingborough. As the door was 
opened by the elderly resident, the three males forced entry. The 
resident was threatened and assaulted. The three males made off from 
the scene with various items of property.   During the early hours of 31st 
December, a male reached into a bathroom window in an attempt to 
gain entry. He was disturbed and no entry was made. 

 

There were various incidents on the industrial estates including 
attempted burglary and car crime. 
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  The next meetings of the Council will take place as shown and an Agen-

da for the meeting always appears on the Parish Council’s website ap-

proximately one week prior to the meeting. 

Any items, please contact Kathy Peers on 07494 577661 or email us 

clerk@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 

 

These are the dates for the next scheduled meetings for Stalling-

borough Parish Council.   

There is no scheduled August meeting as the Council usually has 

a Summer recess. 

Wednesday 8th February 2023 

And 

Wednesday 8th March 2023 

All meetings start at 7.30 pm unless advertised otherwise 

At all meetings the public and press are made most welcome and 

there is a forum for residents to bring up matters for discussion 

with the Parish Council. 

The Parish Council website at 

www.stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
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CONTACT DETAILS FOR THE PARISH COUNCIL 

 
To contact the Parish Council , please ring  the Parish Clerk, Kathy Peers,  
in the first instance on  tel. no. 07494 577661 
 
The office is open from 9.00 am to 4.00 pm each weekday.  Outside of 
these times, an answerphone  is in operation on that number, so please 
leave a message and we will come back to you as soon as we can! 
 
Kathy looks after the bookings for the Village Hall and all other Parish Mat-
ters, so if you want to book the Hall for a function,  need any information on  
Parish or local authority issues, or want to report anything which concerns 
the Parish Council, or  want to submit anything for the Newsletter, then 
please contact Kathy as above. 
 
The address for the Parish Council is: 
Stallingborough Village Hall, 
Station Road, 
Stallingborough, NE Lincs. 

 
Mail—clerk@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 

Residents are most welcome to post items through the village hall letterbox 
also. 
 
Email Addresses for Councillors:- 
 
Cllr. Paul Gilbert (Chair) cllrpgilbert@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
Cllr. Trevor Crofts (Vice) cllrtcrofts@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
Cllr. Ian Sears  cllrisears@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
Cllr. Hannah Scott  cllrhneul@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
Cllr. Paul Genney  cllrpgenney@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
Cllr.  Martin Reed  cllrmreed@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 

Cllr. John Scott  cllrjscott@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 

Cllr. Julie Hoyes  cllrjhoyes@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 

 

 

The Parish Council has its own dedicated website so please look out for 

this—its address will be ‘www.stallingboroughparishcouncil.com’ 
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BEWARE COLD CALLERS: 

There have been a number of reports of ‘cold callers’ in 

the Village.  Cold calling is not lawful for traders/sellers 

and anyone seeing or hearing anyone at the door who 

might be a cold caller, you should either ignore them and/

or call the police and inform them and ask for assistance. 

If you have a thank you to someone you would like 

to share, an interesting article, or an event your 

group is putting on, then please send us details so 

we can put it in the next Newsletter. 

We try and make the Newsletter informative and 

interesting to read and you may have something 

you would like to share with the rest of the Village. 

If so please call us on 07494 577661 or email it over 

to us at  

 clerk@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
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ELECTION INFORMATION FOR MAY 2023 

The first Thursday in May will see local Council elections and also 

Parish and Town Council elections.  Some of you may already have 

seen the advertising which the Government is carrying out 

regarding voter ID. 

From this May, 2023, you will not be able to vote on voting day 

unless you have photographic ID with you. 

This includes a driving licence, passport, local authority photo 

travel pass.  If you don’t have one of these forms of identity, then 

you can obtain a Voter ID card which you can then produce when 

you go to vote. 

To obtain a voter ID card you need to go online to do so and/or 

download a paper form which you can send off. 

For anyone who doesn’t have access to the internet, or cannot 

complete the form, then do please give the Parish Council Clerk, 

Kathy, a call on 07494 577661 and we can help you do this. 

 

Also, anyone interested in standing for election to the P arish 

Council is able to do so providing they are eligible and more 

information will appear on both the NELC and the Parish Council 

website in the coming weeks.  For anyone requiring further 

information in the meantime, please call 

us or email us as per contact details on 

page 4 of this Newsletter. 
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 Stallingborough Village Hall 

There is an active programme of classes and groups at 

Stallingborough Village Hall: 

Mondays    Metafit and Zumba evening 

Tuesday s   Yoga    morning 

    Slimming World  afternoon/evening 

Wednesdays  Over 50’s social club morning 

Thursdays   Sewing Group  afternoons 

    Cliftons Kids Dance afternoons 

    WI    first evening of month 

Fridays   Which Craft Group morning/afternoon 

    Youth Club   evening 

Sundays   Dog training   morning 

    AA Group   evening 

Please contact us on 07494 577661 for further information on the above 

clubs—some meet only once a month or once a fortnight so please check 

with us. 

We also have Parish Council and Shaping up Stallingborough Meetings 

taking place each month. 

THE HALL AND BAR ARE AVAILABLE FOR PRIVATE HIRINGS ON 

SATURDAYS AND SUNDAY AFTERNOONS  - PLEASE CALL US OR EMAIL US 

AT clerk@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com TO BOOK. 

THERE ARE SPECIAL DISCOUNTED RATES FOR LONGER TERM HIRINGS 

AND STALLINGBOROUGH RESIDENTS. 
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Shaping Up Stallingborough 

 

 

Grants 

Thanks to the East Coast Community Fund, we 

secured a grant which we are hoping to use to purchase new play-

ground equipment and picnic benches. We plan to order a recycled 

plastic train which consists of an engine, and 3 carriages. One of the 

carriages is designed to be accessible for wheelchair users and an-

other is a planter carriage. In addition, we have received £500 from 

ABP which will also be put towards the costs for the new equip-

ment. 

As part of our becoming station adopters, we have been able to 

secure a grant from EMR for 3 planters on the station. We plan to 

apply for 3 more in the upcoming weeks and will be looking for 

sponsors for the plants to fill them. 

 

Summer Events 

This year we would like to put on some family events in the sum-

mer holidays. Our plan is to hold one event each week. Our ideas so 

far include: Ecology, family sports, crafts, pond dipping, If you have 

any other ideas or contacts who might be able to help us put on an 

event please get in touch. 
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Ward Councillors for Stallingborough 
 

There are 3 Ward Cllrs. for the Immingham Ward which of course in-
cludes Stallingborough Village.  Residents can contact their Ward 

  
  
 

Cllr. Stewart Swinburn 
35 Woodlands Avenue, Immingham 
Tel—01469-576899 
 
 
 
 
 
Cllr. Karen Swinburn 
35 Woodlands Avenue, Immingham 
Tel—01469-576899 
 
 
 
 
 
Cllr. Georgia Astbury 
34A Heneage Road, Grimsby 
Tel—07307-223033 
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Litter Picks 

We have scheduled in five litter picks to take place on the first Sat-

urday of every other month, meeting at the village hall at 10am. 

These will be suitable for families to help us keep the main village 

tidy. The dates for these are: 4th February, 1st April, 3rd June, 5th Au-

gust and 7th October. In addition, we will add in extra litter picks for 

specific areas as needed. Please look out for these dates in future 

newsletters and on our FB page. 

 

Dates for your Diary 

Saturday 8th April - Easter Fayre  

Monday 8th May – Event for the King’s Coronation 

16th – 17th September - Scarecrow Festival 

Saturday 28th October – Halloween Party 

Wednesday 6th December – Wreath Making 

Saturday 16th December – Christmas event 

More information about these events will be given as we get closer 

to them. As always, please get in touch if there is an event you can 

help with in any way. . 

 

FB: Shaping Up Stallingborough 

Email: gemma_wez22@hotmail.co.uk 
*Don’t forget to follow us on FB and Instagram for updates and 

future events* 

mailto:gemma_wez22@hotmail.co.uk
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A Happy New Year Year to you all! 

Our December meeting was fun, we enjoyed ourselves sewing, 

making crackers, gift boxes and talking lots! The faith supper was 

delicious with a wide variety of tasty food. Our members brought 

donations for the Seafarers Mission at Immingham Dock for the 

seafarers who were in port over the Christmas period. A big thank 

you ladies for your amazing generosity , I felt so proud of you all 

when my husband and I dropped the gifts off at the Seafarers Centre. 

We will be going to Stallingborough Grange for our celebratory meal 

at lunchtime on Thursday 19th January. 

Our first meeting of 2023 is on Thursday 2nd February when Stuart 

Garfoot will be talking about ‘Canal Art’, he will be bringing items to 

illustrate his talk. 

Retired fireman, Ben Watchman, will be coming to talk to us about 

the work of the Fire Service on Thursday March 2nd. 

Our meeting on Thursday April 6th will be our AGM when we hold our 

annual  competitions, the overall winner gets the honour of polishing 

the rose bowl for a year! 

We meet in Stallingborough Village Hall at 7.30pm on the first 

Thursday of each month (except January and May). 

If you have any questions about W.I. please feel free to contact me 

and I will try my best to answer them. 

Best wishes, 

Jenny Short   

01472 882136 

 

, 
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Fault Reporting 

Any street lights not working, any pot holes etc. can all be 

reported directly to NELC via an app for your phones or via its 

Website at www.nelincs.gov.uk.  Just go to Report It on the 

homepage and follow the links.  You will get a Customer 

Reference Number which will allow you to follow up the report. 
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Stallingborough Budget and Precept setting continued…. 

 

The precept is set around a Council Tax Base figure which is not set by 
the Parish Council but by NELC.  The base figure for S tallingborough Vil-
lage for the coming year is 444.52. 

 

Precept set at    £45,000 for the year 23/24. 

 

This an increase on previous years’ precepts and the breakdown is 
shown below for each houseband.  The amounts may vary by a penny or 
two when rounded up or down by NELC, but the precept amount for 
each house is shown below: 

 

  Precept figure  Increase per year  Equivalent to 

  for 23/24  per house   per month 

Band A  £67.49  £23.06  £1.92 

Band B  £78.74  £26.90  £2.24 

Band C  £89.98  £30.74  £2.56 

Band D  £101.23  £34.59  £2.88 

Band E  £123.73  £42.27  £3.52 

Band F  £146.23  £49.96  £4.16 

Band G  £168.72  £57.64  £4.80 

 

The precept has now been requested from NELC for the coming year.  
The budget will also be available in the finance section on the Parish 
Council website at 

 www.stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
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 CHURCH NEWS –  

ST PETER AND ST PAUL,  

STALLINGBOROUGH 

 

The good news  for our church is we are now a Festival Church 

which means we are able to hold services at Christmas, Easter 

and hopefully Harvest time.  We are also available for Weddings, 

Baptisms and Funerals.  For Weddings and Baptisms please 

contact the Churchwardens and for Funerals the Undertakers. 

We are in the process of raising money to have the pot holes 

repaired in the road leading up to the Church.  We have had a 

quote of approx. £5,000 to do the work, so any donations would 

be greatly appreciated.  If you feel able to contribute please 

contact one of the Churchwardens. 

We are part of the Wolds Gateway Group of Churches and 

services are held every Sunday at either Keelby or Healing for 

anyone wish ing to attend. 

Marion Moorcroft Tel. 01472 885072 

Norman Coffey Tel. 01472 280587 
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Stallingborough Parish Council 

Budget and Precept setting for 2023/2024 

The Parish Council considered its budget for the coming financial year at 

its January 2023 meeting and wishes to continue providing improved 

facilities for residents in the Village.  The Council did acknowledge that it 

has possibly under-precepted for the last few years in an attempt to 

keep costs down for residents but a programme of improvements to the 

playground and playing field, the Pavilion building and the Village Hall 

has resulted in the Council using the bulk of its reserves and still with 

more upgrading of facilities to be done, the Parish Council has resolved 

to increase the precept by a substantial amount for this coming year. 

Budget for 23/24 

Administration       £4,010 

This includes insurances, subscriptions/memberships to local county 

associations, office charges including telephones and computers etc., the 

website, compulsory audit fees, training and courses and some footway 

budget. 

Staffing        £17,500 

This covers 4 staff members and salaries are not yet by the Parish Council 

but nationally and also any PAYE, pensions etc. is included in this sum 

Grant Aid/Newsletter      £2,140.00 

This covers any grants to local groups the Council  may make and also the 

printing and distribution costs of the Parish Council Newsletter which is 

produced 6 times each year. 

 

Continued…….   
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Village Hall costs       £10,400 

This covers all utilities such as heating, lighting and electricity, water 

bills, any business rates, insurances for the building, all cleaning 

materials costs, hygiene services, repairs and maintenance and 

equipment costs and commercial waste disposal. 

Bar costs        £275 

This is a minimal amount allocated as the bar funds itself usually with 

stocking and staffing costs met by the proceeds of the previous bar 

hirings. 

Playing Fields/Pavilion      £4,450 

This bulk of this is the grass cutting on the playing field, but also covers 

water and electricity costs for the Pavilion and any repairs/maintenance 

to the playground and trees etc., including an annual playground 

inspection. 

Capital/Special Projects      £14,200 

These include, for the coming year, a fund for Shaping up 

Stallingborough to use for projects/events, essential tree safety works 

to the playing field, further pavilion refurbishment, decorating in the 

Village Hall, playpark improvements, improvements to some land 

adjacent to the allotment site and payment of contractors to carry out 

maintenance in the Churchyard each month. 

TOTAL BUDGET FOR STALLINGBOROUGH £52,975.00 

 

 

Continued over…... 

 


